MINUTES FOR DISTRICT 41 MEETING APRIL 21, 2016
NOTE:  Mailing Address - District 41 Treas.  P.O.  Box 7226, Villa Park, IL  60181

NOTE:  Mailing Address - District 41 Answering Service, P.O. Box 6365, Villa Park, IL  60181‑5318

NOTE:  NIA web site:  www.aa-nia.org
PRESENT AT MEETING:  

Maggie A., Lora B., Alicia E., Michael F., Susan H., Lee K., Walt K., Brian L., Jeane M., Steve M., Tom M., Mark N., Colin O., Dana S. 
Meeting opened at 7:00 p.m. with a Quiet Time, Serenity Prayer, GSR Preamble, 4th Tradition and 4th Concept for World Service.  Basket passed for the 7th tradition. 
Susan H. chaired the meeting. 
INTRODUCTIONS: 

New GSRs – None.
Visitors – Alan 
Anniversaries – Jeane M. (35 yrs.), Walt K. (12 yrs.)
Birthdays – None.
Announcements:  
None.
NEW BUSINESS:
Nothing definite for Haymarket yet; details to come. 


Susan H. announced Spring Committee Meeting at LaFox on May 14. All are urged to attend.  

OLD BUSINESS:
Discussion of budget resulted in a decision to have each committee chair and officer submit their own estimate for a budget.


Lee K. offered the GSO financial information for anyone who did not get it at the previous District meeting.  
OFFICERS REPORTS:
SECRETARY:  (Tom M.)
Attended Spring Conference in Rock Island.  Minutes from March were put in the record.
TREASURER:  (Deanna J.)
Absent.  No report.
DCM:  (Susan H.)
Susan H. Attended all three days of Spring Conference in Rock Island. It was a good learning experience.  Announced District 41’s hosting of the Big Book Conference.  Also attended Pre-General Service Conference Workshop at LaFox on April 9th.  

Susan H. suggested skipping the July D41 meeting.  The motion passed.  

ALT. DCM:  (Susan I.)
Absent.
ANSWERING SERVICE:  (Maggie A.)
The Answering Service is going well.  Number of calls have increased. 
ARCHIVES:  (Open)  
BTG:  (Open)

CPC/PI:  (Walt K.)
Walt stated that we had a presence at Willowbrook High School Wellness Day on April 11 and it went very well.  

Also discussed the participation in the Wellness fairs at Willowbrook and Addison Trail High Schools.  Summarized the other booths that participated in the two fairs.

Walt stated he would follow up on Haymarket information.
CORRECTIONS:  (Tina A.)
Absent.  
ALT. CORRECTIONS:  (Brian Lyn.)
Tina A. resigned as Chair for personal reasons.  

Chaired meetings at DuPage Jail for three straight weeks.  Stated that all is working well at DuPage Jail.  

Tina dropped off a check for $95 in Pink Can donations and a separate check for $80 (reason unknown).  Maggie A. will deposit the check and give Brian the receipt.  

Brian has worked out a schedule at the Jail that is working well.  

Brian volunteered to be Corrections Chair.  The motion was approved. 

Susan H. stated that an Alternate Chair is needed.  
GRAPEVINE:  (Linda L.)
Absent.  Susan H. passed around Grapevine News.  Also brought copies Traditions Checklist.  Also provided information on AA International Newsletter for Homers and Loners.    
ALT. GRAPEVINE:  (Open)  
LIAISON/ANONA EAST:
(Maggie A.)  Nothing to report.
LITERATURE:  (Alicia E.)
Attended Pre-General Service Conference Workshop.  Reported that a discussion of publication of a “plain language” Big Book resulted in a unanimous no vote. 
LCM:  (Open)  
NEWSLETTER:  (Mike O.)
Absent.  
SPECIAL NEEDS:  (Lora B.)  Also attended Pre-General Service Conference Workshop.  At the break out session, removal of the words “special needs” from workbooks and Chair was discussed.  The group suggested the term “accessibility.”  
TREATMENT:  (Mike F.)
Stated that everything is running smoothly at Elmhurst IOP.  Asked for speakers starting in May.  Described the format of the Thursday meeting.
ALT. TREATMENT:  (Ernest K.)  Absent.
WEBTECH:  (Jeane M.)
Jeane M. reported 478 new hits and 315 return visits on the website.  Described the new Wordpress environment for the District website. Also purchased Map Pro for Wordpress and a separate theme for website enhancement. Asked for ideas and/or local photos to individualize the website.  Also offered new-person business cards.
WORKSHOPS:  (Lee K.)
Brought flyers for the workshop on Steps 10, 11 and 12.  Workshop will be called “Vigilance, Meditation and Service.”  It will run from 9-12 on June 19th.  Site will be confirmed at next meeting.
Closed with Lord’s Prayer.

If you are a District 41 member and have not attended a district meeting within the last six months, chances are your name will be removed from the mailing list. 

The next meeting will be held Thursday, May 20, 2016 @ 7:00 P.M. Anona Center East.
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